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                               To All Our Patients
Welcome to our practice newsletter. We as a team endeavour to engage our patients in improving the quality of the healthcare. With healthy positive participation we can bring the level up to a World Class Health Service. If you feel you have some constructive feedback, or would like to participate in future patient forum meetings please do not hesitate to contact our reception staff. Your input is valuable to us. Alternatively, you are most welcome to put any ideas in the suggestion box provided at reception.
Misuse Of  Accident and Emergency Department 

Please be aware that doctors receive necessary data from the Primary Care Trust (P.C.T.), informing them of the nature of the visits from patients. 

It has been brought to our attention that there appears to be a level of patients misusing the purpose of the above departments.

Please can we ask all patients to be considerate, and maybe re-evaluate your symptoms prior to taking yourselves/patients down to A&E. Your local Doctor could be the first required visit. If unsure, and your symptoms are not life threatening then please do not hesitate to speak to one of our friendly receptionist who will only be too pleased to advise you. Remember this department is for Emergency Purpose Only.

we thank-you in advance for your co-operation.
Missed Hospital Appointments
Please note: patients who fail to turn up for their allocated hospital appointments without giving any prior form of notice to the hospital, will not be entitled to an automatic referral appointment. This is proving to waste important valuable appointment slots in which other genuine patients could benefit from.

We will however take into account any genuine reasons in which a patient was unable to contact the hospital.

Missed Doctor’s Appointments

Whilst we are on the subject of missed appointments we are very disappointed to have to learn that we are still experiencing a continued unacceptable level at the surgery, without notification. This appears to be a repeated topic at our patient’s forum meetings, and is always top of the list. If you feel by reading this you may be one of those patients, then please, where possible make that courtesy phone call!.  It could make all the difference to the patients who require an appointment more urgent than you at that time.  (This may be you one day!). We thank you for your co-operation in advance. May we take this opportunity to thank all our patients that are continuing to adhere to our policy as it is fully appreciated. 

However, for those that are obviously still unclear of the policy and are continuing to abuse the system for our more genuine patients we have re-listed the policy below. We hope this proves to be helpful, and achieve positive results. 
New Policy:
If a patient misses 3 appointments within a 6 month period and no notice or genuine explanation has been forwarded to our receptionists then they will be issued with a warning letter. Furthermore, if appointments are continually missed without notification where possible, this may lead to patients being requested to find another Doctor.

Our aim with the help and support of our patients is to hope that this issue will not be at the top of our next patients meeting!. 
Misuse of Doctors Home Visits 

We are experiencing some patients who are requesting home visits that are clearly not warranted.Please note: this is wasting valuable Doctors time.

When you speak to one of our receptionists to request a home visit they will run through a certain criteria with you to help alleviate any unnecessary home visits, therefore this will ascertain whether a home visit is required.
Prescriptions Reminder Notice:
For all general prescription requests please note 48 hours notice is required.Where possible we will endeavour to turn around prescriptions at the earliest opportunity.

Please note if requesting a private prescription the first one has to be paid for by the patient and thereafter if repeated by the NHS.

For those that are unaware prescriptions can be processed via e-mail to the surgery if registered for this service. Please speak to reception. 

Prescriptions can also be requested via post, please send an enclosed stamped addressed envelope in order for us to post your prescription out to you.

Fax, or telephone requests will not be accepted, as they have to be received in writing.Repeat prescriptions can only be processed one week in advance prior to due date. If on holiday please make a note on the prescription request.

Please note: always check your medication, quantity, etc, when collecting from the Pharmacy.

Patients Review

We would like to take this opportunity to remind all our patients that it is imperative that you attend, our check up/review’s with the Nurse in order to continue with your repeat medication. If you receive a letter requesting a check, Please make an appointment at reception. Failure to do so could affect your prescription request. 

If the wording on the script note states ‘review due on’ then please be advised this is for the Doctor’s purpose only, and no further action is required by the patient. 

The patients that are most likely expected to undertake a review are patients that suffer from one of the following:  Asthma, Diabetes, Heart Disease.

If at all unsure please do not hesitate to speak to one of our members of staff who are only too willing to help you and guide you through this, thank-you.
Hospital Medication Requests

Please note: If for any reason you are requested by a hospital to obtain medication through your Doctor, we will not be able to issue any form of medication/prescription unless we receive official notification from the hospital. 

Unfortunately, we are unable to liaise with the hospital on the patient’s behalf as this breech confidentiality rights.  Therefore, this has to be pursued by the patient. We are sorry for any inconvenience this may cause. 
Appointments
We would like to take this opportunity to remind our patients that you can pre-book appointments to see one of our Doctors, or Nurses for up to 4 months in advance. We hope this service proves to be helpful.
Flu Vaccination
Please note: Flu Vaccinations are now available at the surgery. We are providing 2 hourly slots daily, to accommodate our patients for this service. 

Please note: for all non eligible patients, there will be a charge of £15.00 if wishing to have the Flu vaccination. If you are in any doubt with regard to the eligibility then please speak to one of our receptionist who will only be to glad to inform you.
Other Informative Topics Raised
Rumors!
We would like to take this opportunity to inform you that any rumors that you may have heard with regards to Dr. Malik retiring, are untrue! We would like to re-assure our patients Dr. Malik’s intentions are to stay, and provide a service in which he takes great pride, and care to all our patients for as long as possible. 
Community Notice Board Facility

One of our members of the forum group has come up with the idea of utilizing the facility of a notice board within the Doctors surgery for members of the community willing to volunteer their services for those less able. For example: Dog walking, shopping, gardening, decorating, driving, etc. 

Also to advertise any unwanted clothing, or equipment. Please note this would be used for community purposes only as a way of contacting each other, and advertising. Therefore, the Doctors Practice would hold no responsibility.

If you have any ideas, or you would like to provide a card offering your services, then please do not hesitate to ask one of our friendly receptionists to point you in the right direction of the notice board. We hope this proves to be useful, thank you to our member.
The Lions Message In A Bottle
One of our loyal members of the forum is a member of the Lions Club International and has therefore kindly agreed to share the following information for all our patients that are unaware of this very helpful/free service.

Our member has also offered to obtain these bottles for us if patients require them for free. 

Concept
The Lions Message in a Bottle (MIAB) is a simple idea that encourages people to keep their basic personal and medical details in a common place where they easily be found in an emergency. The information is kept in the distinctive bottle, in the user's fridge where emergency services will expect to find it. They will know by seeing labels posted at the front door and on the fridge. If you think you like the idea of the above and would like our member to obtain a bottle for you then please leave your details with our receptionists.

We would like to take this opportunity to thank our forum member in advance for his offer of generosity.

History

MIAB (Message In  A Bottle), arrived in Buckinghamshire in 2001, following a launch by Lions Clubs in Bedfordshire. Funding in the early days was sourced through the creation of the Bucks Data Link Partnership ( BDLP) when the emergency services, Lions clubs and Bucks County Council came together  to promote the scheme and Bucks Fire and Rescue undertook to store the bottles at fire stations.

All Lions Clubs in Bucks were asked to make a contribution and many did. At least one district council in Bucks, Chiltern Vale made a substantial commitment.

The bottles arrive un-assembled and it is necessary to fit the green lid to the container and "stuff" the form and labels inside. Originally this was done in one of the young offender’s institutes near Aylesbury. 

The original order was for 60,000 bottles to be distributed around the county and Lions gave out between 5,000 and 10,000 in Milton Keynes. 

Early recipients were Age Concern, GP surgeries and pharmacies.

It is thought that MIAB originated in Cumbria and was the idea of a police officer. The scheme then spread by word of mouth from county to county and is now widespread.
Consideration For Doctors Time
Please may we remind all our patients that if you are fortunate enough to be near the vicinity of where you may see one of our Doctors i.e. reception area, we ask you to respect their work/private time and therefore request that you do not ask our receptionists to approach the Doctors on the spot to fast track your requests, i.e. prescriptions, etc. as this enables you to abuse the system and is unfair on our other patients. We ask for your patience, and consideration at all times. Therefore, please follow the proper procedures, thank-you. 
Doctors Practice Property

As I am sure most of you may, or may not be aware that we have recently been fortunate enough to purchase some new chairs for our patients waiting area. It was decided to make our patients stay a more comfortable, hygienic one.

However, we are experiencing a number of occasions where members of our staff have had to approach children for standing/climbing on our furniture.

Whilst we fully appreciate children can have a tendency to get bored quickly whilst you are waiting and it is sometimes hard to fulfill their requirements/attention we ask that you respect our property, and therefore ensure that your children are fully supervised at all times as it is a legal, Health and Safety, requirement.

We hope you understand that we only have our patients, and patient’s children interest, and well being at heart.Your co-operation would be much appreciated. 
Remember if you would like to comment on this edition of our newsletter, or you would like to share some great ideas/suggestions/feedback for our next meeting (March 2013) then please do not hesitate to place them in the box provided at reception.
We would like to finalize our newsletter by wishing all of our patients a warm, safe autumn/winter, and a lovely Christmas, and Happy, healthy, New Year!!!!!!.

Thank-You for taking the time to read our Newsletters, your continued support is valuable to us.
